Presidents Report for 2019 AGM
[bookmark: _GoBack]Good afternoon and welcome to the Manitoba Hunter Jumper Associations Annual General Meeting.   I’ve been privileged to serve the MHJA in 2018 as president alongside a devoted group of volunteer board members.     I thank all of my fellow board members and everyone who volunteered this year.  
The MHJA remains a volunteer driven non-profit organization committed to improving and growing the Hunter Jumper sport in the province of Manitoba.    The MHJA sanctioned 9 horse shows from May thru September with competitors from Manitoba, Ontario, Saskatchewan and Minnesota taking part in these events. We also offered a clinic with Olympian Beth Underhill in April.   Our horse shows continue to have strong competitor enrollment and a strong base of volunteers to help keep our shows financially self-sustaining. 
The MHJA sends heartfelt condolences to the families of members past and present we lost in 2018. Amy Cummine, Peter Dawson and competitor, volunteer, sponsor and MHJA show chair Catherine McCullagh.   You all are greatly missed.
The MHJA thanks all our sponsors who supported the MHJA in 2018 for their generous support and hopes for your continued support in 2019.  
I wish all members of the MHJA a safe, competitive and fun 2019 show season.

Respectfully submitted
Andrew Curry
